MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 18, 2018
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, April 18, 2018, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to open the agenda adding 7B. A resolution authorizing the levee district to apply to the Statewide Flood Control Program.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to close the agenda.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 29, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. New Bob Cat will be delivered 4/23/18. 2. Working with FEMA on getting reimbursed for building levee on back of island to help with tidal flooding. 3. Working on submitting a package for the Statewide Flood Program. 4. The Bayou Thunder Breakwater Package is being worked on. 5. Waiting on the grass to be cut from Santiny Lane to Orange Street to view levee system.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve adding $60,000.00 to GIS General Engineering Contract with the levee district.
President Camardelle stated that he met with Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair for our Capital Outlay Projects. Councilmember Templet will assist the levee district with funding for levee maintenance.  President Camardelle thanked CPRA , the Governor and his staff, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Jefferson Parish Officials, town officials, levee board commissioners, port commissioners, and  GIS Engineers for assisting the board to help put more breakwater and levees where needed.
The tax millage resolution was introduced and will be considered at the May 17, 2017 levee board meeting. The tax millage is a renewal tax.

 A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve the application to the Statewide Flood Control Program.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

Commissioner Bellanger wanted an update on the property owned by DOTD. It was decided to put this on hold. He also asked when Jefferson Parish gets their money from BP will the levee district receive some for more rocks? President Camardelle stated that the levee district will be getting money for rock projects.
The levee board tractor needs some maintenance and the board authorized GIS Engineering to get quotes on repairing the tractor.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:43 a.m.
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